Draft MINUTES
WVE PTA General Members Meeting
June 2, 2020

Board Members

Cindy Hutcheson, President, / Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President/ Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President / Alan Scholl, Treasurer/ Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary/ Chanelle Bishop-Gilyard, Recording Secretary/ Ed Smith, Principal (Total 21 total attendees)
Call to Order/ Welcome & Intro/Last Meeting’s Minutes
Cindy Hutcheson called our May meeting to order at 6:16pm. February meeting minutes approved as corrected. 

President’s Report

Mrs. Hutcheson began by wishing everyone well. She stated that the year was off to a great start with great events. However, after the Talent Show, the pandemic hit and all events had to be cancelled (Mother/son trivia, Spirit Nights, Art Nights, Bingo, End-of-Year Treats). 

A formal budget meeting and elections was not possible given restrictions due to Covid19. As a result, next year will begin with the same board in place until elections can be held. 

The Board was excited to announce that Delaney Frederick was the winner of the WV PTA Scholarship. 

The members were encouraged to join the PTA after July for the 2020-2021 school year. 

Mrs. Hutcheson saluted the teachers and their hard work and flexibility. A shout out to Jaime Williams and Saunde Briggs for their heroic efforts with the Book Fair and the Yearbook. 

Principal’s Report

Mr. Smith stated that he is trying to bring the school year to a positive close, just as the school year began with a positive opening. 

Mr. Smith reviewed the Sixth Grade Promotion and Senior Recognition events, as well as a year-end assembly. He hopes to share the plan for next school year with the community in June. Mr. Smith encourages parents to share thoughts about class assignments. 

Mr. Smith thanked the PTA for their support during this difficult time. He was happy to announce that the budget is in a good place and able to handle whatever is needed thanks to the extremely successful Walk-A-Thon. 

Treasurer’s Report

Mr. Scholl informed the group that finances are strong at $100, 000. Largest expenses: $3825 Yearbooks, $890 Daddy-Daughter Dance, $860 Sixth Grade Yard Signs. The report will be on file. 

Corresponding Secretary’s Report

The PTA received an email from Mrs. Diamond thanking the PTA and WV families for the Amazon gift card. 

Old Business

· Event cancellations
· Mrs. Felmlee shared that Bingo prizes were donated to Student Council for their virtual bingo event. 

· The Mother/Son Trivia event is postponed until the Fall. 

· No Spring Fling, End-of-Year Treat

· No All Pro Dads – Mrs. Felmlee donated left over supplies to North Coventry Food Pantry

· Book Fair held virtually

· Teacher appreciation slideshow received an overwhelming response

New Business
· Search committee (typical date March)

· Nominating committee (typical date April)

· Voting (typical date May)

· Due to Covid19, the committees could not be formed nor meet. As a result, the Board will remain as is and the process will resume in September 2020. The President invited Members to consider running for a position. 

· Mrs. Felmlee collected Homeroom funds and coordinated the purchase and distribution of gifts from the WV families to all the staff and faculty. 

· Mrs. Felmlee and Mrs. Hutcheson proposed a positive bathroom project that will spread positive messages. This is being coordinated with a WV Parent who owns “Nailed It” in Phoenixville.

Committee Reports 

· Budget

· Mrs. Hutcheson thanked the Budget Committee, inclusive of Melissa Schaeffer, Allison Jensen, and the Board Members. 

· The goal is to have a guideline for 2020-2021 and to discuss plans given the limited ability to fundraise given the financial impact on small businesses. Dr. Gilyard suggested adding more spirit nights as it could be mutually beneficial for both WV and the local small business who have generously donated in the past, but who may be impacted by Covid19. This is being considered in lieu of the annual Walk-a-Thon.  

· The Committee reviewed the events and made necessary modifications to the budget. Given the movie night was not well-attended, it was eliminated. 

· It is unknown whether or not large events will be held. This could affect Bingo Night (typically 300 participants) and Family Art Night. 

· The goal is to continue to have Talent Show, Mother/Son Trivia, Spring Spectacular, Daddy-Daughter Dance. 

· Sixth Grade signs will be added to the budget (Thank you to FastSigns Pottstown and Chris at Showstoppers)

· There will likely be no expenses for in-person field trips

· The teacher stipends have been eliminated

· The budget will be brought back in September to be voted on

· Yearbook

· Will likely be distributed in July. There will be extras that families can buy at the school. Sixth graders will receive their books for free. 

· Bingo

· Search is open for a new chair for Bingo as Tara Solomon’s family is relocating to Texas. Thank you to Tara for all of your years of coordinating this amazing event!

Meeting Adjourned 7:09 pm

